
Beloit Rifle Club Monthly Meeting 

October 6, 2021 at 6:30 pm 
 

Call to Order by the President – Julie Wagoner 

 

Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag  

 

Roll Call of Board Members – Rob Lowery      Quorum: 33/49 

 

Secretary's Report – September Minutes – Rob Lowery  Motion to Approve (Lee Thompson) 

 Second (Jim Shickles) Voted and Approved 

 

Treasurer's Report – September P&L - Charlie E. Brown  Motion to Approve (Dennis Munn) 

 Second (Jeff Stevens) Voted and Approved 

            

Board Member Reports 
Archery – Ben Remer       Archery League had raffle.   

Benchrest (BR-50) – Dennis Munn     Season Over last month. 

Benchrest (Center Fire) – Paul Schuler    NO REPORT 

Black Powder Lodge – Harley Whitt     Lou Braggo had nine Shooters. 

 Hunters Match on 18th and 19th, had six shooters. Next shoot 15-17 Oct Ed Lacrone shoot.  

 Don Williams taking care of primitive range. Rules for primitive range to be submitted to 

 the rules committee for review, then presented and approved by the board. Fees turned in. 

Black Powder Cartridge – Don Rotzoll    NO REPORT 

Chief Range Officer – Lee Thompson    Sight in days sign up. There are 

 limited number of spots. If you no longer can do it after you signed up, please put one line 

 through your name. 

Civilian Marksmanship (CMP) – Greg Davis   Have a CMP clinic and match 

 October 23rd. Need volunteers. 

Conservation – Jim Shickles      NO REPORT 

Cowboy Action – Bruce Nygren     Had two shoots in September and 

 have three shoots left in October (16th,17th and 30th). Fees turned. 

Defense Range – Tim Kienbaum     Had good turnouts for steel 

 challenge. Have two more shoots left. 1st and 3rd Thursday. 

Grounds Keeper – Roger Hager     Have had some good help. Getting 

 ready for fall. 

High Power Rifle – Dave Fatino     NO REPORT 

Historian – Harley Whitt      Article taken to GEM printing.  

Hunter Ed / Firearm Safety – Jeff Stevens    NO REPORT  

Membership – Jon Nortemann     Eighteen new members ready. 

 PLEASE avoid last minute new member applications. 

Multi-gun – Kyle Schliem      NO REPORT 

NRA Instruction / Youth – Robby Personette   Numbers were down this year. Only 

 60 kids with 20 no shows. 

Pistol – Don Halpern       Summer league is over. October 28th 

 new intra-club league (40-45 people interested). Fees turned in. 

 



Publicity – Johanna Oksnevad     News Letter due Monday October 

 11th. Raffle tickets… see Chuck after meeting to turn in money or get more tickets. 

Range Construction – Brad Mueller     Last work day had 12 workers show 

 up Set up small projects. Will announce on Facebook. Still have a lot of work to be done before 

 winter. Sight in days set up Nov 5th. Replace lanyards for the shooting bench seats. Bob Sobucki 

 is leading the electrical on Cowboy Action range. Bruce Nygren has been taking care of the 

 outhouse builds. Almost done with Black Powder Range. Silhouette range outhouse ext. 

 Plinking range dueling tree has been fixed/ paddles replaced. Using new pole barn for 

 temporary storage until the new indoor range equipment arrives. Built covers for steel siding. 

 Rodney has been working to fix the rain gutters on indoor range. Utilized lift from Dave Goode. 

 Power line trench to be done tomorrow for new pole barn. 

Rules – Jon Nortemann      Had meeting. Discussing rules for 

 new indoor range. All directors please look at their section in the rule book to see if there are 

 any changes are needed. 

Silhouette – Steve Schmalz      Summer shoot over, September 30th. 

 Attendance was low. Eighty round match September 18th had 6 shooters. Craig Stevens won 

 Light (47/80) and Heavy (49/80). January 3 2022 is start of indoor season. Frosty Iron match 

 will be in Mid-January, working on details. 

Technical Director – Mike Hevey     Reminder club website email is 

 webedits@beloitrifleclub.org.. 

Trap – Jeff Goode       There three Mondays left for 

 shooting. Attendance has been down by about 35%. 

Wednesday Morning – Chuck Sauber    Shooting trap, weather permitting, 

 into November. Then will be shooting in indoor range. 

Women’s Shooting Group – Julie Wagoner    Women’s group has started back up. 

 There are 70 returnees and 36 new ladies. Started shooting the AR15’s this month outside. 

Youth Air Rifle – Larry Abbott     Thank you to the BRC for the last 5 

 years. Gained two new shooters. 

 

Committee Updates 
• Long Term Planning / Capital Improvements: 

o Update on Pole Barn build. Building is up minus the overhead door. This is on back order 

due to spring availability. May have it in November or December. Brad Mueller brought up 

the local township inspector wasn’t informed of the posts being set; he wasn’t very happy 

about it. Brad made it known Rob Lowery was in charge of the build, he did mention that he 

was the one that got the permit though. Also mentioned there is no clear direction for when 

to call for inspections. Brad was informed it was already taken care of. 

o Shipping: 4 flat beds, tarped, shipment split into two days. 

▪ Gallano - $4800-$5000 per load 

▪ Ecogistics - $4300 each load. Motion to use Ecogistics (Don Miller) Second (Jon 

Nortemann) Voted and Approved. 

▪ Meiborg - $4833 per load. 

▪ Coyote – (A UPS Company Broker) $4300 each load. 

o Working on a quote to have a rigging company here to unload trucks with fork lift. 
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o Architect: 

▪ David Jennings - $13,000 for his fees. Mechanical, Electrical & Plumbing engineering 

additional $9,500. Designed Pine Tree Pistol Club’s Building. 

▪ Jeffrey Myers/ Craig Young: Architectural and Engineering $40,000. 

▪ Angus Young/ Peter Pichotta: $122,080 (!!!!)  

o Creating a fund-raising committee. Let Julie know if you want to be on this. 

• Financial Oversite Committee – NO REPORT 

 

Unfinished Business 
• Sight in Days – Raffle Tickets. Need more people to sell them. 

• Annual Renewal – Jon Nortemann – Need to move this back to Boundaries. Motion made by 

(Jon Nortemann) Second (Larry Abbott). Discussion. Voted and Approved 

 

New Business 
• Banking – Charlie Brown – Club needs to move to new bank. Current bank fees are insane and 

we have to pay extra to have each extra accounts viewable via online past three. It was 

determined that the new bank would be more cost effective, there is no charge for extra 

accounts to be viewed via online. We can have as many as we want to be viewable online. 

Interest rate is better as well. Motion to move accounts from old bank to Blackhawk State Bank. 

(Charlie Brrown) Second (George Brunson) Voted and Approved. 

• News letter articles due Monday October 11th. 

• New Member hopefuls: Monica Delabar, Jerry Poppy, Chris Broege, Todd and Dana Mueller. 

 

Meeting adjourned 


